SPECIAL MEETING
VILLAGE OF MORRILL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

May 17, 2019
8:00 A.M.

A Special Meeting of the Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Morrill, Nebraska was held on May 17, 2019 at 8:00 a.m. at the Village of Morrill Meeting Room.  Notice of the meeting had been published according to law, by being posted at three conspicuous places throughout the Village limits.  The notice stated the date, hour and place of the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public, that anyone with a disability desiring reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the Village office, and that an agenda of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the Village; provided, however, the Village Board could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an emergency so required.  An agenda kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the Village office at all times from the date of publication of the notice to the time of the meeting.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, was also delivered to each Board Member.

Chairman Tony Schuler presided and Village Clerk, Janine Schmidt, recorded the proceedings. Chairman Schuler directed the public a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, posted on the wall for the public’s review.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The following Board Members were present: Tony Schuler, Josh Hopkins, Kim Brost and Bill Schmidt.  Absent was Paul Adams.
Moved by Board Member Hopkins, seconded by Board Chairman Schuler, to:


Approve the absence of Trustee Adams.

YEAS:  Hopkins, Brost, Schmidt, and Schuler.  NAYS:  None.  ABSENT:  Adams.
Moved by Board Chairman Schuler, seconded by Board Member Hopkins, to:


Approve the KENO donation request in the amount of $10,000.00 for Christmas Lighting.


YEAS:  Hopkins, Brost, Schmidt, and Schuler.  NAYS:  None.  ABSENT:  Adams.

Discussion was held regarding the open position in the Electrical Department for a lineman.  The board agreed that it would be good to also have a working foreman who would be over the Street & Alley, Water, Sewer, Electrical, Parks, Swimming Pool and Golf Departments.  Applications will be received and the board would like to schedule interviews the week of May 28th.  If the board feels there is a good fit, they will look at making the lineman position also the working foreman.
Discussion was held regarding the Police Department staffing and paying a salary instead of an hourly wage.

Moved by Board Member Hopkins, seconded by Board Member Brost, to:


Offer part-time officer Thacker a fulltime officer position and only utilize the part-time officers at a very minimum.  Also, move the Police Department employees to a salary instead of an hourly wage.  


YEAS:  Hopkins, Brost, and Schuler.  NAYS:  Schmidt.  ABSENT:  Adams.

Moved by Board Member Hopkins, seconded by Board Member Schmidt, to:


Waive the $9.00 per person fee the Village collects for green fees for the Folds of Honor Golf Tournament and allow this money to go toward the donation.

YEAS:  Hopkins, Brost, Schmidt, and Schuler.  NAYS:  None.  ABSENT:  Adams.

Moved by Board Member Hopkins, seconded by Board Member Brost, to adjourn

The Village Board of Trustees then adjourned the meeting at 9:21 a.m.

/s/ Janine K Schmidt



/s/ Tony Schuler



Janine K Schmidt




John (Tony) A Schuler

Village Clerk/Treasurer



Chairman, Board of Trustees

